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Relocation of NSW LRS and transition arrangements

NSW LRS is announcing the location of its future operations, as well as transitional arrangements for the
customer retail location.

Key Messages
o NSW LRS will relocate its operations to 175 Liverpool Street, Sydney, by 30 June 2019.

e NSW LRS will maintain its existing customer retail location at 1 Prince Albert Road, Queens
Square beyond 30 June 2019 for a transitional period.

e NSW LRS will provide 6 months’ notice prior to closing the Queens Square customer retail
location.

Further details

NSW LRS occupies its current premises (1 Prince Albert Road, Queens Square) under a lease from Property
NSW, pursuant to the concession arrangements negotiated with the State Government. This lease
expires 30 June 2019. NSW LRS therefore plans to relocate its operations ahead of the lease expiry.
NSW LRS anticipates a relocation window of 1 April 2019 to 30 June 2019. The new head office
location will be 175 Liverpool Street, Sydney 2000.

NSW LRS is working with Property NSW to extend the current Queens Square lease for the area that
encompasses the customer retail space it occupies on the Ground Floor as well as the Basement
Document Collection Box area. As a result, NSW LRS anticipates that the primary customer retail
presence will remain at 1 Prince Albert Road, Queens Square during 2019 and will remain the sole retail
space until further notice.

NSW LRS is undertaking the Queens Square extension at its own cost to ensure an uninterrupted
customer experience during the transition to the e-conveyancing mandate which is expected to
commence on 1 July 2019.

This will be the first move of the underlying operations since the former Land Titles Office took occupancy
of the newly constructed Queens Square building in circa 1914. As such, NSW LRS recognises the
significance of the relocation and anticipates there are a number of stakeholders with interest in this
move. NSW LRS commits to provide 6 months’ notice prior to permanently closing its Queen Square
customer retail location.

Any questions on the relocation of NSW LRS can be directed to our customer enquiry page on the NSW
LRS website http:/www.nswirs.com.au/about nswirs/contact us.

For any enquiries regarding the government’s plans for the Registrar General’s Building please contact
ORG-Admin@finance.nsw.gov.au or 1300 318 998.

This announcement is available on our website www.nswlrs.com.au.

Disclaimer This information is correct at the date of publication; changes after the time of publication
may impact upon the accuracy of the material. © November 2018 | NSW LRS
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